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Thurs. Jan 17, 2013 ........... 9:30 a.m. Teacher Information Exchange (TIE) Meeting at the Home of Karol 
Sue Reddington. RSVP to Karol Sue prior to attending. 

 
Sun. Feb. 3, 2013 ................ 3:00 p.m. STUDENT RECITAL at Gary United Methodist Church, Wheaton.  Fee 

$7 for West Suburban Members, $15 for non-WS members. Deadline:  January 
19, 2013.  Coordinator: Joanne King. 

 
Thurs. Feb. 7, 2013 ............ 9:30 a.m. SHARP - MANDATORY AIM JUDGING SESSION & PANEL ON 

SIGHTREADING:  Stephanie Myers & Kathy Christian. 
 
Thurs. Feb. 14, 2013 ......... 9:30 a.m. Teacher Performance Group at the home of Jane Cole.  Contact Jane 

prior if you are attending. 
 
Thurs. Feb. 21, 2013 ......... 9:30 a.m. AIM PERFORMANCE PACKET STUFFING at the home of Lynette 

Zelis, 203 E. Hawthorn Blvd. Wheaton. 
 
Thurs. Feb. 28, 2013 ......... 9:30 a.m. – 12 Noon. JOINT CHAPTER WORKSHOP “SHALL WE DANCE” 

featuring Ludmila Lazar at Trinity Episcopal Church in Wheaton.  She will 
discuss different meters and how to teach them to beginning and intermediate 
students.   

 
Sun. April 21, 2013 ............ 1:00-7:00 p.m.  BERKLEY-PENDELL COMPETITION at Wentz Fine Arts Center 

(Rooms 114 & 138), North Central College.  Awards Presentation Following.  
Application Due Date is March 21, 2013. 

 

Sat. Mar.9, 2013 ................. 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.  AiM PERFORMANCE EXAMS.  Wheaton College, 
McAlister Hall. 
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Fri. Jan. 19, 2013 ................. DEADLINE for February 3rd STUDENT RECITAL at Gary United Methodist 

Church, Wheaton.  
 
Fri. Feb. 1, 2013 .................. AiM PERFORMANCE EXAMS ENROLLMENT DEADLINE.  
 
Fri. Feb. 1, 2013 .................. AiM PERFORMANCE FEE PAYMENT DEADLINE to Lynette Zelis.  
 
Fri. Feb. 15, 2013 DEADLINE for March 2013 Newsletter.  Please send articles and information to 

Diane Lindsay via email dmlindsay@ameritech.net or call 630-363-7513.   
 
Wed. Feb. 21, 2013 ............ REGISTRATION DEADLINE for JOINT CHAPTER WORKSHOP “Shall We 

Dance” featuring Ludmila Lazar.  See article in this issue. 
 
Thurs. Mar. 21, 2013 ......... APPLICATION DEADLINE for April 21 Berkley-Pendell Competition. 
 
 

 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

West Suburban members Stephanie Myers and Kathy Christian will present  

a panel discussion on Sight Reading 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

 

 
 

ARE YOUR DIRECTORY ADDRESS, PHONE, AND EMAIL INFORMATION ACCURATE?  CHECK YOUR 

INFORMATION CAREFULLY!  Send changes to Ruth Tremper, 3rd VP for Membership, at 630-653-4380.  
She will forward them for newsletter publication. 

 
 

All are invited to hear duo-pianists Redekopp & Edwards (Karin & Mark Edwards) in concert at 
7:30 pm Friday, February 1st.  The program includes works by Franck, Rachmaninoff, and 
Messiaen, and excerpts from Porgy and Bess by Gershwin.  Part of the Wheaton College 
Faculty Recital Series, this concert will be held in Pierce Memorial Chapel, located on the 

southeast corner of Washington and Franklin streets in Wheaton.  Admission is $10 for general 
admission; $5 for students and seniors over 60; and free for children 18 and under and for any 

Wheaton College students, staff and family members. 

 

 

mailto:dmlindsay@ameritech.net
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Hello AIM teachers, 

 

If you are not entering students in AIM this year - please consider helping in the office for a few hours.  

Elinor Lee is the office coordinator - please contact her for more details. 

 

A few last details before you register: 

 

1. All level 1A-2 students need to pay $15 entrance fee for this exam.  Make out only 1 check to 

West Suburban ISMTA for all of your level 2 students.  Have the students pay you individually 

not West Suburban ISMTA.  Mail your check to Lynette Zelis by February 1. 

 

2. Be sure you fill out the repertoire forms completely with as many details as possible - do not 

only write in Minuet in G by Bach for example.  There is more than one Minuet and they may be 

different levels.  Also, be specific when siting collections. 

 

3. Send repertoire forms to Rita Brown - rbrownstudio@yahoo.com - or to her home address.  Forms 

are on our website or this link for levels 2 - 12: 
http://www.wsismta.org/aim/AIM%20Performance%20Exam%20Repetoire%20sheet%20levels%202%20to%2012_p

1.pdf and for levels 1ABC: 
http://www.wsismta.org/aim/AIM%20Performance%20Exam%20Repetoire%20sheet%20levels%201ABC.pdf 

 

You will download this form then fill it out on your computer (the font gets smaller the more you 

type, so don't worry about running out of room).  You save these on your computer than send them 

as attachments to Rita or mail them to her.  If you also received a repertoire approval from me, this 

must be included with your repertoire. 

 

4. Fill in Judge’s enrollment form and the student enrollment form online.  Be sure that student’s 

names are correct. 

 

5. Double check your enrollment and spelling of students names etc. 

at:https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/ccc?key=0AimijBLhGEqSdFhwRXBtay1WSW5mUWR6eVJNZDctZ3c#gid

=0 
 

6. Attend the judges session Feb. 7th at 9:30 sharp - the business meeting and panel discussion will 

follow. 

 

7. You must have attended 2 complete West Suburban ISMTA meetings/programs to participate in 

the exams. 

 

Any further questions, please feel free to e-mail me at any time. 

 

Thank you, 

Lynette Zelis 

lynettezelis@gmail.com 

 

 

 

.

mailto:rbrownstudio@yahoo.com
http://www.wsismta.org/aim/AIM%20Performance%20Exam%20Repetoire%20sheet%20levels%202%20to%2012_p1.pdf
http://www.wsismta.org/aim/AIM%20Performance%20Exam%20Repetoire%20sheet%20levels%202%20to%2012_p1.pdf
http://www.wsismta.org/aim/AIM%20Performance%20Exam%20Repetoire%20sheet%20levels%201ABC.pdf
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/ccc?key=0AimijBLhGEqSdFhwRXBtay1WSW5mUWR6eVJNZDctZ3c#gid=0
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/ccc?key=0AimijBLhGEqSdFhwRXBtay1WSW5mUWR6eVJNZDctZ3c#gid=0
mailto:lynettezelis@gmail.com
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2013 AIM PERFORMANCE ENROLLMENT - LINKS, FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS 
Here are the links and forms you will need to enroll your students for the AIM Performance Exams.  All forms or links 
mentioned herein are also available on our website.  (If you go to our website, go to the “AIM” page and scroll to the 
bottom for the forms and links, the “Forms” page does not seem to work properly with every browser.) Everything is 

due by the enrollment deadline of Friday, February 1, 2013.  No enrollments will be allowed after that date.  These are 
the steps you need to follow to enroll your students in the Performance exams. 

1. Complete the student enrollment form.  (You may want to enroll your students instead of the parents enrolling them 
as often this causes errors.)  The link 
is: https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform?fromEmail=true&formkey=dFhwRXBtay1WSW5mUWR6eVJNZDctZ3c6MA 

BE SURE THAT YOU HAVE THE STUDENTS NAME APPEAR ON THE ENROLLMENT FORM AS YOU WOULD LIKE IT TO 
APPEAR ON THEIR CERTIFICATE. Parents or students can find the link on our website, www.wsismta.org by clicking on 
“Parent Resources and AIM Registration” on the left-hand side of the home page.  Remember that the option “TA” 
under the question “Do you have a need for a morning or afternoon exam time” is for those who need a Teacher 
Approved make-up exam. 

The enrollment form letter for parents explaining how to enroll their student is available on our website in Word 
document form (under AIM Forms) and must be updated by you for Performance instead of Theory, and revised to suit 
your needs. 

2. Complete the judging form by the deadline in order for your students to qualify. This link is: 
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform?fromEmail=true&formkey=dEpQZUxPQ0E5c3ZvV1QyUWlCU3JJSVE6MA 

3. Complete the repertoire forms.  They are available for download on our website on the AIM page.  You fill these out, 
not the parents or students.  These are pdf files with text boxes that allow you to type in the blanks, save and either 
email or print out.  (First save the blank document, then as you fill out each form, use “save as” a pdf, and re-title to 
include your last name).  Please note that these are different than previous years, read them carefully.  These are the 
forms that the state sends us now.  DO NOT USE YOUR OWN FORMS OR OLD FORMS FROM THE HANDBOOK.  If you 
prefer not to try typing, saving and emailing, you are welcome to print out copies of the blank form and fill them in by 
hand.  These forms need to be sent to Rita Brown - 504 Turf Lane, Wheaton, IL  60187.  If you email the forms, send 
them to me at wsismta@gmail.com, not my personal email.  Either way, they are due by the Feb. 1 deadline. 

4. Write a check made out to WSISMTA for enrollment fees for Levels 1A, 1B, 1C & 2 and send it to Lynette Zelis, 203 E. 
Hawthorne Blvd, Wheaton IL  60187 by Feb. 1. 

5. Attend the judge’s session on Feb.7 - we will begin the judge’s session at 9:30 sharp. 
 
IN ADDITION: 

¶ Repertoire requests must be sent to Lynette Zelis, lynettezelis@gmail.com , by Jan. 15th.  Please include a copy of 
the first and last pages of the repertoire you wish to use and the level you want to have it accepted for.   

¶ If you are using substituted repertoire, you must forward the approval email you received from Lynette Zelis to 
wsismta@gmail.com, or print it out and turn it in with your forms & or check.  Write “Consent” on the repertoire 
form as the source. 

¶ Double check that all repertoire chosen for your students are no more than 3 levels higher than the level test they 
are enrolled in.  For example a level 3 student cannot play pieces higher than level 6.   

If you have any questions contact Lynette Zelis at 630-260-9544 or email lynettezelis@gmail.com or Peggy Liu.

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform?fromEmail=true&formkey=dFhwRXBtay1WSW5mUWR6eVJNZDctZ3c6MA
http://www.wsismta.org/
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform?fromEmail=true&formkey=dEpQZUxPQ0E5c3ZvV1QyUWlCU3JJSVE6MA
mailto:wsismta@gmail.com
mailto:lynettezelis@gmail.com
mailto:wsismta@gmail.com
mailto:lynettezelis@gmail.com
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AIM PERFORMANCE HONORS RECITAL 

 

After last year’s wonderful honors recital, we will have one again this year to recognize those AIM 

students Level 5 and above who perform exceptionally well on their exams.  This will be held on 

Sunday, April 7 at 4:00 at Trinity Episcopal Church, after the regular student recital. 

 

As you prepare your students and prepare to judge, think about the following guidelines for inclusion 

in this event: 

* Must be Level 5 and higher 

* Must be a fully-memorized and confident performance 

* Must be fluent and at an appropriate tempo 

* Must pay exceptional attention to detail and musicality 

* Select only the best 1 of the 3 pieces you hear 

* Consider performance of repertoire only, not technique 

 

If you do not hear any performance that is exceptional, you do not need to nominate anyone.  If you 

hear a lot of students Level 5 and above, you may nominate up to 3 superb perform aces in the order 

you wish them to be included.  Be sure to indicate which piece they are to perform.  When we see how 

many are nominated and how much time we have, then we can decide which performances will be 

included. 

 

Contact Liz Mackenzie if you have any questions. 

 

 

 
BERKLEY-PENDELL Piano Competition 

April 21, 2013, North Central College 
 

1. Create focus on your preparation and plans for this opportunity and involvement for your students, 

as well as yourself as teachers. 

2. ALL information, including the concept and description, is available from the chapter website. 

After entering the Website, click on:  “For Teachers”; then click on “Berkley-Pendell Piano 

Competition.”  All materials are available from this heading by simply clicking on the desired 

forms available. 

3. Complete all forms, remembering that students AND teachers are required to submit registration 

information. 

4 Be prepared to submit forms AND fees POSTMARKED BY March 21st to: 

 Mrs. Lynne LaForge 

 3S430 Haylett Ave. 

 Warrenville, IL   60555 

 No forms will be accepted after March 21st. 

 

Please contact Dr. Karol Sue Reddington (630.510.8475) with any questions or confusion. 
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CHICAGO/MIDWEST CHAPTER OF THE AMERICAN LISZT SOCIETY 

 

Many of you will recall that on October 22, 2011, the bicentennial of Franz Liszt’s birth, a number of us 

celebrated the occasion at Pianoforte Chicago with an evening of performances by area pianists. On that 

occasion, Daniel Paul Horn and I announced our intention to form the Chicago/Midwest Chapter of the 

American Liszt Society. I am pleased to announce that the national board of directors of the American Liszt 

Society (ALS) gave official status to the chapter at its annual meeting during the 2012 American Liszt Society 

Festival held this past May in Eugene, Oregon, encouraging us to move forward to plan activities for the 

coming 2012-2013 season and beyond.  

 

For the time being, Daniel is serving as president of the chapter, and I am serving as secretary/treasurer. 

Together with our founding sponsor institutions -- Pianoforte Chicago, the Music Institute of Chicago, and the 

Wheaton College Conservatory of Music, we are working on events for the fall and spring, and will actively 

welcome input and assistance from all of you. Events are likely to include performances by local and national 

ALS members, master-classes, lectures and other educational and outreach activities; given the rich musical and 

academic resources available in the greater Chicago area, the possibilities are endless for wonderfully creative 

contributions to the cultural scene, all in homage to Liszt’s life and legacy.  

 

One way you can help is by joining the American Liszt Society, if you are not already a member. Please visit 

http://americanlisztsociety.net/join.php to print and mail the registration form.  We have also established a 

Facebook Page for the Chicago/Midwest Chapter of the American Liszt Society. You can keep in touch with the 

chapter's activities by clicking and "liking" http://www.facebook.com/LisztChicago. 

 

We look forward to hearing from you about this venture, and will keep you informed as plans develop. 

 

Alexander Djordjevic and Daniel Paul Horn, D.M.A. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

http://americanlisztsociety.net/join.php
http://www.facebook.com/LisztChicago
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West Suburban ISMTA presents ï 

2013 Joint Workshop presented by Ludmila Lazar 

ñShall We Dance?ò 

·A pedagogical approach to teaching rhythmic gestures and dance forms in piano performance 
Thursday, February 28, 2013 9:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m., Trinity Episcopal Church, 130 N West Street, Wheaton, IL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Register now and please return with payment by February 21, 2013 

Yes, I will attend the workshop on Thursday, February 28, 2013.  Make checks payable to the WS ISMTA Joint 

Fund. 

*Pre-Registration Only—Adults $25; ………………… Registration at the door—Adults $30.00; Students 

$5.00 

*For pre-registration, checks must be received no later than February 21, 2012. 

  

Name_________________________________________________________ Phone ______________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________   Mail to: 

______________________________________________________________  Sonja Epting 

Email _________________________________________________________  2095 Colonial Street 

Your ISMTA Local Chapter _______________________________________  Aurora, IL  60503 

 

Come explore how rhythmic gestures and dance forms illuminate the content, tell a story, and evoke 

emotion thru this interactive workshop presented by Ludmila Lazar.  We will learn how to teach these 

concepts to the very beginner to advanced student by examination, demonstration and audience 

participation.  Minuets by J.S. Bach and Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart, “Landler” by Franz Schubert, Waltzes 

and Mazurkas by Frederic Chopin as well as selected Children’s pieces by B. Bartok will provide the 

source material.  And, yes – we will dance!   
 
Ludmila Lazar is acknowledged internationally for her stylistic versatility and intense musicality. Acclaimed in Europe 
and the United States for her commitment to a diverse and challenging repertoire, Dr. Lazar's recitals and 
workshops reflect her involvement with multi-cultural music and authentic performance practice. Chicago critics 
describe Dr. Lazar's playing as "inspirational and informative." 
 
Her students have been winners in local, regional, national, and international competitions. In recognition of her 
teaching, she received the Master   Teacher Certificate from the Music Teachers National Association, and was 
awarded the title of Master Teacher by the American Musical Scholarship Association. She was also elected by the 
Roosevelt University community as "Outstanding Teacher of the Year." 
 
A graduate of the Ljubljana Central Music School in Slovenia, she later advanced her studies with Rudolph 

Ganz at Chicago Musical College (now the Chicago College of Performing Arts at Roosevelt University) 

where she received a Master's degree, and at Northwestern University where she earned a D.M. A.  Dr. 

Lazar's notable achievements have secured her a place of recognition with the American Keyboard Artists 

and the Who's Who in the American Music World.  
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Diane M. Lindsay 
242 S. Edgewood Avenue 
Lombard, IL  60148 
 

 
 
 


